
   

Phyllis Rogers recalls when DACC first 

came onto her radar screen. “I’d read 

in the paper that DACC needed tutors 

so I decided to volunteer.” 

From that point forward, as Rick said 

to Louis in Casablanca, this became “the 

beginning of a beautiful friendship.” 

Besides the tutoring, Phyllis Rogers also 

got to know DACC as an area resident 

and as a master teacher in District 118 

for nearly 40 years. Her career included 

30 years teaching fourth and fifth grades 

at Danville’s Northeast School, followed 

by eight years at the East Park School. 

When retired, she served as a permanent 

substitute for an additional two years. 

Besides volunteering at DACC, Phyllis has 

provided her expertise in teaching 

reading and writing to a wide range of 

international adults and children. 

Phyllis started her scholarship fund as 

a tribute to her late husband Gary, 

who was also a teacher, a school 

administrator, and school-board 

member. She says, “We saw so many 

talented students who needed to have 

an opportunity to go to college. Our 

scholarship support to DACC gives 

them that opportunity. We wanted to 

see students prosper and hopefully be 

able to make a living in Danville.” 

The Rogers’ fund awards five 

scholarships annually to students 

pursuing a career in teaching. 

Beginning this year, Phyllis intends to 

expand eligibility to include students 

studying engineering. 

Lately, selecting students for DACC 

scholarships has been a “family affair,” 

with her grandchildren Christian, 

Chance, and Kate assisting her. She 

says, “We sit together at a table and 

pass out the applications. My 

grandchildren and I do our own 

scoring, independently, and then we 

put it all together.” 

Phyllis says she has found that 

“helping a student or several students 

earn a degree at DACC is extremely 

rewarding.” As evidence of the high 

value she places on a DACC education, 

she helped convince her great 

nephews and niece—Aidan, Gavin, 

and Ella—to attend DACC. 

 

Phyllis points out that scholarships 

need to support more than just 

tuition. “Comparatively speaking, 

attending DACC is somewhat 

inexpensive. However, there are 

textbooks and fees which must be 

paid, so students face a number of 

expenses that scholarships alone don’t 

normally address.” 

As a retired teacher, Phyllis considers 

one of the best perks of giving is 

getting to read “thank-you” letters 

from students. “Over the years, I’ve 

received the most beautiful letters 

from our scholarship students. The 

letters mean so much to me and to 

other donors I know. The process also 

encourages the students to appreciate 

the help they’re receiving.” 

When asked whether the English 

teacher in her wants to grade the 

letters for grammar and punctuation, 

she smiles and says, “They’re usually 

very well written. Only a few of them 

contain errors. But I do think that 

since they’re college students, and 

they’re receiving a scholarship to 

support their academic success, they 

ought to know how to write well.” 
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Donor List 
Thank you to the many donors 
who provide hope to students 
and see dreams realized.   
With your continued support 
the possibilities are endless! 
 
Achievement 
$1,000,000  
 
Harold "Boo" and Ginny Auter  
 Estate 
Frank and Mary O'Neal 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Switzer 
 
Honor 
$500,000>$999,999 
 
Frank Brittingham 
Julius W. Hegeler II 
 Foundation 
Steel Grip, Inc. 
Vermilion Healthcare 
 Foundation 
 
Opportunity 
$250,000>$499,999 
 
Dr. Angelo and Alberta 
 Anaclerio 
In memory of Ireta and Louis 
 Bremer 
Lowell and Florence Crawford 
Tom and Barbara Crays 
Mr. Julius W. Hegeler II 
Ann Lichtmann Charitable 
 Trust 
Lou and Sybil Mervis 
Charles "Chic" and Eva M. 
 Reed 
 
Inspiraton 
$100,000>$249,999 
 
Arconic 
Balloon Classic Illinois 
Carle Hoopeston Regional 
 Health Center 
Marie Christie Estate 
Pete and Doris Clapp 
Dorothy Duley Estate 
Dr. Joe Fabrizio and  
 Mrs. Phyllis Dougherty 
 Fabrizio 
First National Bank of  
 Danville/Westville 
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Herr 
Hoopeston Area Healthcare 
 Foundation 

Illinois Community College 
 System Foundation 
Dr. and Mrs. John C. Mason, Jr. 
Old National Bank 
Richard and Mary Schlecht 
Mr. Bobby Short 
Harold and Ruth Stretch 
 Charitable Trust 
Drs. L. W. and M. J. Tanner 
Mr. Robert E. Wagner Estate 
Teepak USA, LLC 
 
Promise 
$50,000>$99,999 
 
AT&T 
John P. Cadle Foundation 
Rosemary and Melvin E. (Jim) 
 Cary Trust 
Hilda Church Estate 
Danville Metal Stamping Co., 
 Inc. 
Danville Rifle and Pistol Club 
Dr. David Dillman and  
 Ms. Cheryl Vergin 
Dr. and Mrs. Robert L. Ewbank 
Judi Finkle 
Mike Finkle 
Forrest and Doris Fisher 
Hoopeston Retirement Village 
 Foundation 
Dr. Alice Marie and  
 Darrel Jacobs 
Frank Masiokas Estate 
Helen McDuffee Estate 
Doug and Vickie Miller 
Jean L. Moody Estate 
The Muirhead Family 
 Scholarship 
Presence USMC 
Dr. and Mrs. George Richards 
Mrs. Gary Rogers 
Dr. and Mrs. Grover Seitzinger 
Suzlon Wind Energy Corp. 
A. L. Webster Foundation 
Mrs. Lou Ann Young 
 
Hope 
$25,000>$49,999 
 
Allied Builders Association 
Dr. Keith A. Bates and  
 Nancy T. Bates 
Brickyard Landfill and 
 Recycling 
Bill and Marilyn Britt 
Bunge Milling, Inc. 
CCMSI 

CliftonLarsonAllen 
ConAgra Store Brands, Inc. 
Mr. Herb Depke 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Doyle 
Dr. and Mrs. Harlan English 
Fiberteq 
First Midwest Bank 
William and Susan Garrison 
Dr. Bazil Geckler 
General Motors Powertrain 
Jim and Linda Gieseke 
Werner and Margery Gieseke 
IMA Education Foundation 
Iroquois Federal 
Rosaleen Knapp Estate 
Mrs. Bernice Lauhoff 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Layden, 
 Sr. 
Don and Donna Longer 
Lucas-Jordan Scholarship Fund 
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Maudlin     
In Memory of Alma and Henri 
 Meis 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Meyer 
Esther S. Murrin Trust 
Pepsi Americas Inc. 
Nan and Don Perry 
Quaker Oats Company, Inc. 
Rossville Packing Company 
Mark and Rebecca Schlecht 
 Family 
Mr. Lester H. Shick 
Dorothea Fredrickson Smith 
Win C. and Carol T. Smith 
thyssenKrupp Crankshaft 
 Company 
Vermilion County Labor Club, 
 Inc. 
W & T Enterprises 
Watchfire by Time-O-Matic, 
 Inc. 
John and Judy Weaver 
David and Sandi Wood 
 
Belief 
$10,000>$24,999 
 
40/8 Voiture #405 
AmerenIP 
American Legion Riders  
 Post 210 
Jim and Linda Anderson 
Aqua Illinois 
Mrs. Mary Michael Bateman 
Big R Stores 
L. Parr Birch Estate 
The Honorable William B. 
 Black 

Mary Jo Morton Bobbe 
Dr. and Mrs. Harry Braun 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike L. Brown 
Mr. and Mrs. George Burow 
Mrs. Mary Louise Cameron 
Camilla Study Group of the 
 Danville Garden Club 
Chuck and Judy Carl 
Carle Clinic - Danville 
Carle Foundation Hospital 
Peggy Chase 
Catlin American Legion Davis 
 Busby Post #776 
Roy and Jean Christison 
Barbara and John Cooke 
Country Insurance and 
 Financial Services 
Eleanor Schlecht Cox 
DACC Ornamental 
Horticulture Club 
Danville Elks Blood Bank 
Danville Engineers Club 
Danville Garden Club 
Danville Golden K Kiwanis 
Danville Lions Club 
Danville Polyclinic, Ltd. 
Mr. James L. Dawson 
Sgt. Myron Deckard 
 Scholarship Fund 
Depke Gases and Welding 
 Supplies, Inc./Mel Myers 
 and Curt Towne 
Allen L. and Phyllis K. 
 Dougherty 
Carroll and Mary Dukes 
Early Childhood Education 
 Program 
EALgreen 
Employees of EnvirOx, LLC 
Darla Ewing 
Fred Faulstich 
In Memory of Bruna Gaudio 
J. William Goodwine 
Mrs. Richard G. Haenel 
Tom and Sherry Hainline  
 Cara, Jenny and Jill 
David and Terry Harby 
John and Carla Heskett 
Mrs. Catherine Hofmann 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Holliday 
Howell Equipment Co., Inc. 
Illinois Audubon Society 
Illinois National Bank 
Jerry Jeffries 
Benson and Ellen Jewell 
Mr. Robert W. Kukla 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Layden, 
 Jr. 
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Russ and Linda Leigh 
Mr. Richard E. Matteson 
McDonald's Don and Deanna 
 Witzel 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom McGurk, Jr.  
Kris and Rob McMasters 
The Mitry Family 
Edna Haworth Morton 
Drs. Karl and Carol Jeanne 
 Muster 
Bryan, Michelle, Brittany and 
 Taylor Obenland 
The Honorable and Mrs. John 
 P. O'Rourke 
Mitzi Pape, Roby Pape and  
 Jen Kruger 
Paradiso Family Trust 
Judd and Mary Peck 
Pillsbury Company 
Mrs. Jeannete Platt 
Pleasantview Masonic Lodge 
 AF & AM #782 
Mr. and Mrs. Alan L. Puzey 
Robert and Sandi Randall 
Marilyn and Bill Satterwhite 
Sarah Sebat Estate 
Dr. Ron and Susie Serfoss 
Maruti and Minni Seth 
W. John and Sue Shane 
Elmer E. and Wilma A. Smith 
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Stein 
Barbara Stover 
Mrs. Lois Stowring 
Gene and Sally Stunkel 
The Turtle Club Association 
Charles L. and Jean Thompson 
thyssenKrupp Presta Danville, 
 LLC 
Mr. and Mrs. Brad Tucker/ 
 Mr. and Mrs. Jack Tilney 
Dr. James and Marilyn Tucker 
Vermilion County Health 
 Improvement Association 
Scott and Tracy Wahlfeldt 
Walker Ag 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Watson 
Wolford Cannon Hoecker 
 Insurance Agency, Inc. 
 
Commitment 
$5,000>$9,999 
 
American Savings Bank of 
 Danville 
Dr. Edmund and Betty 
 Andracki 
Karen Appleby 
Jary and Jane Archer 
Autotron, Inc.  

Dr. and Mrs. Bipin B. Bavishi 
Richard and Christel Belton 
Dr. and Mrs. Wesley Bieritz 
Mrs. Linda Britt 
Mrs. Patricia A. Brown 
Bryant Industries Inc. 
Mr. A. Colin Cameron & Mrs. 
 Mary Martel-Cantelon 
Dr. Nicole D. Carter 
Christie Clinic 
Dr. and Mrs. Sebastian Ciancio 
Community Bank of 
 Hoopeston 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Conard 
In Memory of Daniel 
 Cronkhite 
DACC Annuitants Association 
Danvillle American Assoc. of 
 University Women 
Delta Kappa Gamma -  
 Alpha Iota Chapter 
Mrs. A.L. (Charlotte) 
 Dougherty 
Downtown Danville Rotary 
 Club 
EDF Renewable Energy 
Education Personnel Federal 
 Credit Union 
John and Stacy Ehmen 
Executive Club of Danville 
Faulstich Printing Company 
First National Bank of 
 Rossville 
Darrin and Shelia Fletcher 
Gannett Foundaton, Inc. 
Mary E. Griggs and family 
Jennifer and Bud Gruenberg 
Heatcraft Refrigeraton 
 Products 
Dr. William and Mary Hensold 
Lawrence and Gloria Jahn 
Perry and Sherry Jaynes 
JC Penny Company 
Dr. Mohan and Kathleen Jham 
Junkyard Dogs Auto Club 
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Karinattu 
Mrs. Georgia Johnson 
 Kaufman 
David and Glenda Kietzmann 
Kyle Kietzmann 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Kukla 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Leahy 
Leverenz Electric Company 
Mr. and Mrs. Dwight A. Lucas 
Mr. Tim Mahoney 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul T. Manion 
Mrs. Donna Martin 
Mrs. John C. Mason, Sr. 
Mr. Robert C. Matteson 

Mr. and Mrs. Donald 
 McLaughlin 
Mrs. Martha Merritt 
The Honorable and Mrs. John 
 P. Meyer 
Robert and Marilyn Mihm 
Mrs. Helen B. Miller 
Allen and Lela Mushett 
Mr. Mel and The Honorable 
 Judy Myers 
NACCO 
Wm. And Ema Nicholls 
Steve and Carol Nichols 
Holly Ewan Nordheden 
Ron and Mary Norenberg 
O'Brien's Model Star Services 
Old National Insurance 
Profesor Rich Pate 
Mrs. Cynthia J.N. Peck 
Harry  and Elaine Meyer 
 Peterson 
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas E. 
 Pollard 
Lloyd W. Puzey Trust 
Rotary Club of Danville 
Mrs. Dana Rupczynski 
Mr. Dick Shockey 
Eric and Lesley Shore 
Mr. Clark T. Smith 
Spring Valley Properties 
 Management 
St. Vincent Williamsport 
 Hospital 
STAR Uniforms 
Sunset Funeral Home 
Ms. Marilyn Teeters 
Towne Machine & Tool Co., 
 Inc. 
Tridan International, Inc. 
Turfgrass Alumni and Friends 
UPS Foundation, Inc. 
Mrs. Sara Van De Walker 
Vermilion County Elementary 
 Principals' Association 
Vermilion County Nursing 
 Home Foundation 
Gary Ward 
Helen Walker Estate 
Joan Matteson Warrick 
 
Discovery 
$1,000>$4,999 
 
Linda Adams 
Mr. and Mrs. John C. 
 Alexander 
Dr. and Mrs. Suhail Alnaqib 
Altrusa International Inc. of 
 Danville 

American Association of 
 Community Colleges 
American Pavilion 
 Corporation     
Ameritech/SecurityLink 
Dr. Shailesh R. Amin     
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Andrews 
Jane and Robert Andrews 
AORN East Central IL  
 Chapter 409     
Dr. Asha Apte 
Automation International, Inc.     
Mrs. Roberta Balsley 
Denise Barr 
Battle For the Border All-Star 
 Basketball Classic 
Ms. Donna Bennett 
Ms. Milia Bergkoetter 
Tammy and Eli Betancourt 
Tim and Tina Biesecker 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Blagg 
Bob and Nancy Boesdorfer 
Glenda J. Boling 
Carla M. Boyd 
Mr. and Mrs. William 
 Brandenberger 
Dick Brazda 
Mrs. Jess A. Brewer 
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Brockus 
Bud's Car Stereo and Cellular 
Bunge 
Dr. and Mrs. Bhirom 
 Buranakul 
Mr. Donald Burke 
Mr. and Mrs. R. Thomas 
 Byrket 
Mr. and Mrs. Rand Campbell 
Carpenters Local No. 243 
Central Illinois Health 
 Information Management 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Chalfant 
Tom and Beth Chamberlain 
Champaign Carpenters'  
 Local 44 MCIRCC 
Mrs. Doris Chapman 
Chem-Cast Ltd. 
Richard and Patricia Cheney 
Citizens for Bill Black 
Mary Coffman 
Patricia J. Cohen 
Jacqueline Cole RN FNP-C 
Commercial Credit 
Commercial-News 
Compass Group 
Mr. Mike Conron 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Conron 
Allen and Ann Cooke 
J.D. and Jeanie Cooke 
Mr. Dow Cooksey 

Donor List, Cont’d 
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Donor List, Cont’d 

Alfred & Karla Coon 
Dr. Janet Cornelius 
Covington Foods, Inc. 
Alice and Ron Cowan 
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Crandall 
Don and Jane Creason 
Mrs. Ruth Crow 
Mike & Janice Cunningham 
Mrs. Sandy Cunningham 
John S. Curtis MD Trust 
DACC Education Association 
DACC Reader's Route 
Mr. and Mrs. Keith A. 
 Dalenberg     
Dr. Belinda Dalton-Russell 
Danville Area Board of Realtors 
Danville Building and 
 Construction Trades 
Danville Business & 
 Professional Women's 
 Club 
Danville Family YMCA 
Danville Noon Kiwanis 
Danville School District # 118 
Mr. Brad Davis 
Dr. Stefanie M. Davis 
DACC Developmental 
 Education 
Diana and John Decker     
Wilbur J. Dickson 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Dixon 
Dennis and Kathleen Doran 
Viv Dudley 
Mr. and Mrs. Darren E. 
 Duncan 
Janis Dunn 
Dynachem, Inc.     
Barry and Dawn Eakle 
East Central Illinois 
 Community Action 
 Agency 
East Lake Hospital for Animals 
Becky Estill 
FACTS Tuition  
 Management Co. 
Dr. and Mrs. Edward Farkas 
Joan Farwell-Sargent 
Dr. David Fields 
Mr. Brian Fink 
First Farmers Bank & Trust     
First Illinois Credit Union 
First National Bank in 
 Georgetown 
First National Bank of Catlin 
First Savings Bank of Danville 
Mr. and Mrs. Roger R. Fitting     
Randy and Michelle Fletcher 
Lourdine L. Florek     
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Ford     
F. Jay Foster 
Fox & Crowder 

Fox Canteen, Inc. 
Arthur and Julie Haenel 
 Friedman 
Dr. Mike and Kathy Fuesting 
Mr. William E. Fulton 
Mr. Gil and The Honorable 
 Rita Garman 
Dr. and Mrs. Kevin Garner 
Lori Garrett 
Ellen George  
Mr. Lance Girton 
Governor Bradford  
 Chapter ID 5-052IL DAR 
Dr. Michael Greenfield 
The Darby Family 
Dean and Dianne Grimes 
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Grimes 
Gerry and Debbie Guidry 
Gene Haas Foundation     
Diane Hall 
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Halloran 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward 
 Hardwidge 
Robbie and Ashley Hargrove 
Mr. Morris L. Hecker, Jr. 
Ms. Linda J. Heeren 
Lon and Nancy Henderson 
Laura Hensgen 
Dr. and Mrs. James F. Hensold 
Mrs. Jane Hensold 
Mr. and Mrs. Cordy Heron 
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas 
 Herrmann 
Mrs. A. W. Heskett 
Mr. Larry Hinkle 
Dr. and Mrs. Stanley Hogsett 
Mrs. Carol Homann 
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Hood 
Hoopeston Rotary Club 
Matt and Amy Hoose 
Family and Friends of Curtis R. 
 Huffman 
Mrs. Marilyn Hunter-Shimkus 
Mr. Jeffery Hutton 
IL Health Information 
 Management Association 
Illinois Veterinary Medical 
 PAC 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Irvin 
Mr. and Mrs. T.A. Jacobs 
Mr. Leonard Jaffe 
Mr. John B. Jenkins 
Mr. and Mrs. George B. Jewell 
Mr. and Mrs. Trent Johnson     
Ms. Barbara Jolley 
The Honorable Robert E. Jones 
Mr. Michael Jumps 
Dr. Benjamin Joowon Jun 
Martha Kay 
Mrs. Warren Keith 
 

Colonel Karl and Margaret 
 Kerchief 
Mr. Robert Kesler 
Mr. and Mrs. William Kesler 
KIK Custom Products, Inc. 
Debbie Knight 
In Memory of Eric Korte 
Landmark Credit Union 
Phillip Langley 
Dr. Royce Larsen 
Mr. George Latinovich 
Dr. Ruth Lindemann 
Thomas and Meredith Lovelass 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Luebbers 
Dr. and Mrs. Shawn Mallady 
Dr. A. Reese Matteson 
Dr. and Mrs. Edmund 
 McCarthy 
Mrs. Suzanne McCarthy 
Louis and Frances McCauley 
Dr. Nancy McCoy 
Mr. and Mrs. Floyd McCurdy 
Mrs. Tom McGurk Sr. 
Ryan and Veronica McLaughlin 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L 
 McMurray     
Bruce and Sharon Meachum 
Mr. Clyde Meachum 
Ms. Mary Lou Meader 
Mr. and Mrs. Curt Mettam 
M-F-G Corporation 
Ms. Edna Michael 
Mrs. Richard Miles 
Mr. Jack Miller     
Minnesota Foundation 
Edward Moore 
Kevin and Kasey Moore 
Mr. Louis Morris 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack and Gail 
 Morrison 
Susan Mosiman 
Ann M. Muench 
Dr. Stephen and Cindy Nacco 
Ana and Randy Nasser 
National Christian Foundation 
Ms. Carol Neff 
Arlene F. Neill 
Mr. and Mrs. Bert Nicholson 
Mr. Michael J. O'Brien and Ms. 
Anne Sacheli 
Paul and Donna Offutt 
Mr. Raymond O'Herron 
Mr. and Mrs. Howard A. Ohl     
William A. and Lucy M. Owens 
Mrs. Grace Paxton 
Dr. Anneliese Payne in honor 
 of Fred G. Payne 
Ms. Nan Payne 
Ms. Fredrika Pharr 
Richard and Sally Pittelkow 
 

Plumbers and Steamfitters 
 Local 157 
Dr. Sreeman Prathipati 
Professional Impressions 
 Media 
Bruce and Pat Rape 
RE/MAX 2000 
Mrs. Janet Redenbaugh 
Lew and Mimi Reitemeier 
Daniel and Charlotte Ribbe 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Richter 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Roberts 
Greg and Sarah Robison 
Dr. and Mrs. Albert Rome 
Mrs. Sue Rose 
Roselawn Garden Club 
Rick and Cheryl Rotramel 
Mr. and Mrs. Wesley M. Rush 
Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert Saikley 
Dr. and Mrs. Jon Satterwhite 
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Scarlett     
The Schroeder Family 
Sebat Swanson Banks Garman 
 & Townsley in honor of 
 Ralph J. Swanson 
Sentry Roofing, Inc.     
Dr. and Mrs. William Shaffer 
Ms. Merilyn Shepherd 
Mr. Lester Shick 
Dr. and Mrs. Eric Simonson 
Sisters Obliged to Serve 
Dr. Lily Siu 
Ms. Louise Slezak     
Mr. and Mrs. Harlan Smith 
Ms. Lisa Smith 
Mrs. Carroll Snyder 
Dr. and Mrs. Brijnandan Sodhi 
Sodhi Medical Services 
John Spezia 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Springer     
St. Elizabeth Hospital Nurses 
 Alumni Association     
Rev. and Mrs. Stephen Stanley 
State Farm Companies 
 Foundation 
State Farm Insurance 
State Line Farms 
Dr. William Steinmetz 
Gary L. and Kathy R. Sturgeon 
Ms. Christine Stutler 
Dr. Michael Summers 
Mr. Ralph J. Swanson 
Mr. Thomas Szott 
Mr. Michael Talkington 
Tricia D. Teague     
The Rock Church 
Three Forks Wild Turkey 
 Chapter of the National 
 Turkey Federation 
Dan and Kerri Thurman 
Dr. and Mrs. Rao Tipirneni 
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Donor List, Cont’d 

Barbara Todd 
Mr. and Mrs. Danny Trosper 
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Tucker 
United Commercial Travelers 
 of America 
USMC Auxiliary  
Marie Vanada 
David and Patty Veach 
Vermilion County Farm 
 Bureau Foundation 
Vermilion County Handicap 
 Association 
Vermilion County Republican 
 Central Committee 
 
  

Vermilion County Republican 
 Women's Club 
Vermilion Rubber Technology, 
 Inc. 
Wabash Valley Steam & Gas 
 Club 
Sherry Griggs Waggaman 
Mrs. Maxine Waggoner 
Waggoner Scholarship Trust 
Walgreen National 
 Accounting Center 
Jerry and Ellen Walker 
Wal-Mart Foundation 
Walton and Associates 
 Architects, PC 
 

White Construction 
WICD-TV 
Raymond and Dorothy 
 Willard 
Jefferson Davis Williams 
Rickey and Laura Williams 
The Honorable Rick Winkel 
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Wodetzki 
A. J. and Marcie Wright 
Herman and Diana Wyatt 
Mr. John R. Young 
Mrs. Muriel Young 
Dr. and Mrs. George Zundo 
 
 
 

Donor listings are prepared by 
the Danville Area Community 
College Foundation office. 
This listing reflects cumulative 
giving of $1,000 or more 
through February 15, 2018. 
 
We apologize for any spelling 
errors or omissions that may 
have occurred.  Pelase notify 
the Foundation office at (217) 
443-8772 of any corrections. 

Giving in Tribute 
 
With gratitude we recognize 
these honor and memorial 
contributions which provide 
a lasting tribute by enriching 
a DACC student’s 
educational journey.     
 
In Honor of 
 
Dave Harby 
Terry Elston 
State Farm Companies 
 Foundation 
 
Dr. Alice Marie Jacobs 
Doug and Vickie Miller 
 
Dr. John C. Mason, Jr. 
Nan Payne 
 
Thomas 'Tuck' Meyer 
Emily Hamilton 
 
Dr. Stephen Nacco 
Chapter KE, P.E.O. 
 Sisterhood 
 
Tracy Wahlfeldt 
Sandra Dreher 
 
In Memory of  
 
Clara Bartlow 
John and Theta Lee 
 

Nancy Bates 
Edward Moore 
 
Marilyn F. Campbell 
Rita Renwick 
 
Dave Cunningham 
Sandy Cunningham 
 
Marie Daeke 
Lara Conklin 
Lori Garrett 
Jerry and Kristy Bartos 
Dr. Alice Marie and Darrel 
 Jacobs 
Julius W. Hegeler II 
 Foundation 
Dr. John C. Mason, Jr. 
Sybil Mervis 
Thomas and Marsha Meyer 
Doug and Vickie Miller 
Mark and Rebecca Schlecht 
Dr.  Ronald and Susie Serfoss 
W. John and Sue Shane 
Dan and Kerri Thurman 
Scott and Tracy Wahlfeldt 
 
Dean Fulton 
Bill and Ellen Fulton 
 
John Girton 
Lance Girton 
 
Jack Griffiths 
East Lake Hospital for 
 Animals 
 

Rick Hart 
Danville Area Community 
 College 
 
Jim Heeren 
Terry and Toni Ave 
 
Doug Herr 
Jerry and Kristy Bartos 
Dr. Alice Marie and Darrel 
 Jacobs 
Dr. John C. Mason, Jr. 
Scott and Tracy Wahlfeldt 
 
Henry Hooker 
Steve and Marilyn Myers 
 
Curt Huffman 
Barbara Huffman 
 
Nancy Latinovich 
George Latinovich 
 
Evelyn Lucas 
Amie Barber 
Susan Barber 
Greg and Karen Clapper 
H. Michael and Nanette 
 Finkle 
Kay Herbold 
Dr. Alice Marie and Darrel 
 Jacobs 
Judith Machuca 
Dennis and Susan Mesic 
Aletha Mobley 
Bruce and Janet Owens 
Charles and Susan Roderick 

Scott and Tracy Wahlfeldt 
Charlotte Walter 
 
Dr. and Mrs. A. Reese 
 Matteson 
Joan Warrick 
 
Robert Matteson 
Joan Warrick 
 
Henri and Alma Meis 
Bud and Jennifer Gruenberg, 
 Jr. 
 
Lou Mervis 
Mary Michael Bateman 
Tom and Barbara Crays 
Dr. William and Jane 
 Hensold 
Michael and Julie Hulvey 
Dr.  Joseph and Raj Karinattu 
Nan Payne 
Mark and Rebecca Schlecht 
Dan and Kerri Thurman 
Scott and Tracy Wahlfeldt 
Karen Wodetzki-Davis 
 
Miss Mary Miller 
G. Thomas Tanselle 
Jerry and Sally Tanselle 
 
Dorothy Navota 
Don and Dottie  McLaughlin 
Ryan and Veronica 
 McLaughlin 
 
 

Honor & Memorial Gifts 

Since August 24, 2017 
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Janet O'Rourke 
The Honorable John 
 O'Rourke 
 
Lloyd and Mary Puzey 
Dane and Mary Lou Darr 
 
Richard Schlecht 
William and Shirley Acton 
Barry and Ellen Anders 
Ronald and Ranae Birkey 
Birkey's Farm Store, Inc. 
Bob and Nancy Boesdorfer 
Richard Breeden 
Carlson's Landscape Service 
Patrick and Suzanne Carr 
Rosemary Casey 
Larry Comstock 
Tom and Barbara Crays 
John and Nancy Dickens 
Gregg and Janet Dixon 
Dr. Joseph Fabrizio and 
 Phyllis Dougherty 
 Fabrizio 
Farm Credit Illinois 
First Midwest Bank 
Jim and Linda Gieseke 

Rod and Marla Golden 
Charles and Diana Goodin 
John and Jeraldine Hathaway 
Morris Hecker, Jr. 
Heidrick Earthmoving, Inc. 
Barbara Hoecker 
Dr. Alice Marie and Darrel 
 Jacobs 
Julius W. Hegeler II 
 Foundation 
Dr. Joseph and Raj Karinattu 
Martha Kay 
James and Leanne Kelley 
William and Beverly Kesler 
David and Glenda Kietzmann 
William and June Luckmann 
Dr. John C. Mason, Jr. 
Robert and Paula Meece 
Lou and Sybil Mervis 
Doug and Vickie Miller 
Stephen and Susan Molina 
Bob and Barbara Muirhead 
Daniel and Judi Murphy 
Jeanne Murrill 
Mel and The Honorable Judy 
 Myers 
Dr. Stephen and Cindy Nacco 

Oppidan Inc. 
The Honorable John 
 O'Rourke 
Erick and Gail Peterson 
Dr. George and Joan Richards 
Rick and Linda Rubens 
Earl Rumbaugh 
Todd, Brandy and Devin 
 Seabaugh 
Dr. Grover and June 
 Seitzinger 
W. John and Sue Shane 
Swires Land and 
 Management Co. 
Lott and Suann Thomas 
Dan and Kerri Thurman 
Scott and Tracy Wahlfeldt 
Nancy Wentzel 
Lois Wise 
Karen Wodetzki-Davis 
 
Fleeta Schultz 
Steve and Marilyn Myers 
 
Carmen Scudera Jr. 
Danville Area Community 
 College 

Barbara Todd 
Rose Askam 
Tim Bunton 
Dr. Quan Chen 
Kylie Dryer 
Carol Dunn 
John Hoagland 
Marjorie Larson 
Tim Mahoney 
Linda Mills 
Stan Oglesby 
Craig Potter 
Tim and Jackie Prunkard 
Isela Rangel 
John Spezia 
Kathy Sturgeon 
Alan Thompson 
Marcie Wright 
Donald York 
 
Dr. Edwin Vernon 
Alice Vernon 
 

Honors & Memorials Cont’d 

DACC Higher Learning Center — Hoopeston 

Honors Dr. Jacobs 

DACC founding President Mary Miller’s 

portrait hangs prominently outside the 

entrance to the president’s office. 

DACC President Stephen Nacco says, 

“Every morning, Mary says three things 

to me: ‘Protect my college, serve the 

community, and don’t spend any 

money.” 

Another legendary former DACC 

president has a portrait in a different 

place of honor, this at the Hoopeston 

Learning Center. 

During the DACC Board of Trustees’ 

Oct. 26 meeting, the College unveiled a 

portrait of President emerita Alice 

Marie Jacobs for display in Hoopeston’s 

student commons. “Dr. Jacobs was 

instrumental in the establishment of 

that center,” President Nacco said. 

“Because of that center, we were able to 

be responsive to a need on the north 

end of the County.” 

The idea for the Hoopeston Learning 

Center surfaced in 2008 when Dr. 

Jacobs met with Hoopeston leaders who 

told her they were interested in a 

satellite DACC location. By 2009, 

DACC’s Board of Trustees’ pledged 

Cont’d—page 8 
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First Farmers Bank & Trust 

Establish New Scholarship 
First Farmers Bank & Trust established 

a new scholarship for students in an 

Agriculture program. The award is 

$2,000 per academic year — $1,000 each 

semester — and may be used for 

tuition, books, and fees.  

The First Farmers branch in Hoopeston 

first contacted the DACC Foundation 

and expressed an interest in starting a 

new scholarship.  After working with 

Foundation staff, it was determined that 

criteria would include those students 

with low to moderate income, as 

defined by Pell Grant eligibility, who are 

pursuing a degree in Agriculture. 

Secondary consideration will be given 

to those in Business majors if no 

qualified Ag applicant can be found.  

“We are so grateful to First Farmers 

Bank & Trust for establishing a 

scholarship to help DACC students 

realize their educational dreams,” said 

DACC 

Foundation 

Executive 

Director Tracy 

Wahlfeldt. “They are another shining 

example of the Hoopeston area creating 

opportunities for area students.”   

 

Arconic Funds New CNC Milling Equipment 
Arconic’s Julie Peelman (third from the 

right) visited DACC on Feb. 14 to see 

the College’s three new Computer 

Numerical Control or CNC machines in 

action.  

Students demonstrated metal work that 

included making dice for Ms. Peelman 

to keep. Joining Ms. Peelman behind 

the $20,000 Big Check is Foundation 

Executive Director Tracy Wahlfeldt, 

who wrote the grant application to 

Arconic.  

Shown here along with the students is 

Professor Todd Flessner (right) who 

says that the new machines are so 

sophisticated that they notify him of 

their working status via an app on his 

smartphone. 
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their support. 

The Carle Hoopeston Regional Health 

Center donated the 4,900-square- 

foot building to the College. From 

2012-13, the College renovated in the 

facility. Work included the 

construction of five classrooms and a 

student commons. 

Funding the new Center came from a 

variety of sources, including $206,000 

from the Hoopeston Area Healthcare 

Foundation and $30,000 from the 

Hoopeston City Council. 

Classes began in September 2013 at 

the renovated facility, which is 

located at 847 E. Orange St. 

Bill Nicholls, a community leader in 

Hoopeston and a member of the 

DACC Foundation Board, broached 

the idea of the portrait this past 

spring. “Dr. Jacobs has done so much 

good for Hoopeston with the 

development of the center. Having 

her picture displayed inside is a fitting 

way to pay tribute to her 

contributions.” 

With Dr. Jacobs’ portrait now on 

permanent display in the Hoopeston 

Learning Center, we were wondering 

what this portrait was saying to 

President Nacco. 

“Why talk to a portrait when I’m 

fortunate enough to have Dr. Jacobs 

herself to talk to about DACC?” 

As for the message: “We both say that 

the Hoopeston Learning Center plays 

a key role in the revitalization of the 

community and that under the strong 

leadership of Director Karla Coon, the 

Center needs to keep striving to serve 

the needs of City residents and the 

County’s northern region.” 

Jacobs — Hoopeston, cont’d 

On Oct. 5, DACC planted a tree 

on the west side of the Mary 

Miller Complex as a memorial 

to former DACC employee and 

women’s equality pioneer Barb 

Todd. Mounted at the base of 

the black gum tree is a plaque 

recognizing Barb, who joined 

DACC in 1966 and became a 

full-time instructor a year later. 

She founded the women’s 

athletic program, and in 2009 

was inducted into the DACC 

Athletic Hall of Fame. A 

scholarship donor at DACC, 

Barb retired in 2015 after 49 

years of service. The dedication 

took place on what would have 

been her 80th birthday. 

Remembering Barbara Todd 
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DACC Foundation Honors Program — September 2017 
Danville Area Community College 

Foundation’s annual Honors Program 

celebrates the achievements of 

scholarship recipients at DACC and 

the generosity of the donors who 

support them. Without the support of 

scholarship dollars, many students’ 

potential might remain untapped. 

On Friday, September 22, 2017, the 

DACC Foundation celebrated 

awarding another record-breaking 575 

scholarships totaling nearly $730,000 

during the annual Honors Program. 

More than 500 people gathered in 

Mary Miller Gym to honor the 

motivation and dedication of 

scholarship recipients while thanking 

the generous donors who made the 

scholarships possible. It was a 

rewarding experience for everyone.  

Scholarship dollars often make the 

difference between students achieving 

their dreams or putting them on hold 

indefinitely. These valuable 

scholarships assist students in 

reaching their education goals. Awards 

are given to both traditional and non-

traditional students.  

“Donors see the future in students they 

support with scholarship awards,” said 

Dr. Stephen Nacco, President of 

DACC. “They pay it forward every time 

they help a student reach for his or her 

dream.” 

Anyone who wishes to receive 

additional information about 

sponsoring a scholarship is invited to 

contact Tracy Wahlfeldt, Executive 

Director of the DACC Foundation at 

twahlfeldt@dacc.edu or 217-443-8843.  

mailto:twahlfeldt@dacc.edu
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 Dr. Wendy Brown Earns Award from State 

Faculty Association 
Dr. Wendy Brown, DACC 

Mircbiology Professor, received the 

Leo Welch Educator of the Year 

Award from the Illinois 

Community College Faculty 

Association in November, 2017. 

The ICCFA Leo Welch Faculty of 

the Year Award is a peer-

nominated honor presented 

annually to one Illinois 

Community College faculty 

member.  

Professor Ryan Wyckoff, who 

nominated her for the Leo Welch 

award, co-teaches an innovative 

Service Learning course with Dr. 

Brown that combines a section of 

Biology with a section of Speech. 

At the November DACC Board of 

Trustees meeting, students in the 

unique course raved about both 

the curriculum opportunities and 

the two professors who teach it.  

Wyckoff, along with DACC Board 

Chair Dave Harby and Executive 

Vice President of Instruction Dave 

Kietzmann, accompanied Dr. 

Brown to the Award ceremony in 

Springfield.  

In December, State Senator Scott 

Bennett visited DACC with a 

special delivery just in time for the 

holidays. Sen. Bennett sponsored a 

State of Illinois Senate Recognition 

for Dr. Brown. The Recognition 

document was read on the floor of 

the Senate to all Senators and 

placed in the Senate Record on 

November 17 as official Illinois 

Senate recognition of Dr. Brown’s 

award.  

According to his staff, “State 

Senator Scott Bennett is honored 

to represent the incredible 

constituents of the 52nd Senate 

District. He is always excited to 

hear about the wonderful work and 

service that so many of his 

constituents are doing out in 

the community. Illinois State 

Senate Recognitions provide a 

way for Senator Bennett to 

recognize and acknowledge 

constituents for their 

outstanding work or service. 

Senate Recognitions are officially 

acknowledged by the 100th General 

Assembly of the State of Illinois.”  

The Senator only sponsors a 

handful of this type of Senate 

Recognitions annually.  

Dr. Brown started teaching at 

DACC in 2002. Since joining the 

faculty, she has been a leader of 

diversity, sustainability, 

accreditation, and teaching 

excellence initiatives on campus. 

Family Science Night, a biennial 

celebration that is one of the most 

popular community events on 

campus, was founded by Dr. Brown 

as a way to make science fun for 

children. The event brings more 

than 800 community members to 

campus. 
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DACC Foundation Scholarship Application 

Goes Online 
DACC’s new system for online 

scholarship applications owes its 

successful implementation to 

teamwork. As President Nacco says, 

“This is yet another example of how 

the College can move mountains 

when employees take a team 

approach in the spirit of ‘One 

DACC.’” 

For more than a year, Foundation 

Executive Director Tracy Wahlfeldt 

had been advocating for the 

installation of an online application 

system for DACC Foundation 

scholarships. The Foundation staff, 

including Gina Davis and Sandy 

Dreher, met with Finance Vice 

President Tammy Clark-Betancourt, 

Student Services Dean Stacy 

Ehmen, Financial Aid Director Janet 

Ingargiola, and Registrar Cindy Peck 

to identify the online program that 

would integrate seamlessly with the 

College’s Colleague system. 

After identifying a company called 

Next Gen as the preferred software 

vendor, the team worked with Data 

System Director Kim Colwell, 

Computer Network Director Mark 

Barnes and Computer 

Administrator Brian Politt to bring 

the new online application system 

to fruition. 

DACC’s Board of Trustees decided 

to fund the project in order to 

provide the Foundation with greater 

flexibility for awarding scholarships 

and recruiting students to DACC. In 

addition, the new computer 

program supports Student Services’ 

Dean Stacy Ehmen’s recruitment by 

helping the College build up its 

database of high-school prospects. 

As soon as the system went live on 

Jan. 2, Ms. Wahlfeldt began visiting 

high schools throughout the 

District, including eastern Indiana, 

to encourage high school seniors to 

apply for scholarships. Throughout 

January and February, she visited 

more than a dozen schools. She also 

conducted workshops on campus 

with the DACC TRIO students. 

The new online system was accessed 

through the DACC Foundation web 

page at www.dacc.edu/foundation. 

Once on the Foundation page, 

applicants could find the 

Application page.   

“As with all new programs, there 

were growing pains,” said Tracy 

Wahlfeldt, Executive Director of the 

Foundation, “but we still feel this is 

in the best interests of students as 

we move forward in providing 

resources to students.” 

Contact Us 

DACC Foundation Office: 

Phone: (217) 443-8843 

Email: foundation@dacc.edu 

Web: www.dacc.edu/foundation 

Foundation 

Staff 

Executive Director: 

    Tracy Wahlfeldt 

Office Manager: 

    Sandy Dreher 

Office Assistant:  

    Gina Davis 
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Greenhouse Megastore Donates Greenhouse 

For Sustainability Learning Farm 
Activity will pick up at the DACC 

Sustainability Farm on Daisy Lane 

now that volunteers have erected a 

20 foot by 24 foot High Tunnel 

Greenhouse donated by the 

Greenhouse Megastore.  

The company sent Dave Langlois to 

lead about a dozen volunteers from 

the College’s Horticulture, Culinary, 

and Green Building classes in 

constructing the building valued at 

$2000.  Instructors Amanda Krabbe, 

Brad Wheeler, and Greg 

Hansbraugh marshalled a small 

group of students under Langlois’ 

supervision. Construction occurred 

on a gray late-winter day, complete 

with a few snow flurries, but the 

volunteers persevered. 

Greenhouse Megastore owner 

David George got the idea to make 

the donation after hearing Business 

and Technology Dean Bruce Rape 

speak about the activities at the 

Sustainability Farm at a Rotary 

meeting. George was impressed by 

the varied programs involved in the 

Sustainability Farm. 

Horticulture Professor Amanda 

Krabbe says the Greenhouse will 

help extend the growing season at 

the Farm, allowing her to start 

plants earlier for use in  the Farm to 

Table course and to offer a greater 

variety of produce later in the 

season at the Farmer’s Market for 

students.  

Programs involved in the 

Sustainability Learning Farm 

activities include Agriculture, 

Horticulture, Biology, Culinary, 

Green Construction, and Art.  

Save the Date 

 April 19, 2018:   

An Evening of  

Schubert Songs 

Honoring  

Julius W. Hegeler II, 

7 pm, Bremer 

Theater 

 May 18, 2018:    

Commencement 

 September 21, 2018:  

DACC Foundation 

Honors Program 


